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The Rabbi starts the service acknowledging the work of the 
Righteous Gentiles during the Holocaust and introduces the Mayor of 
Honolulu and other members of the Committee. He discusses the 
Holocaust and the numbers killed and the facts related to the 
suffering during the Holocaust that was real and although terrible 
to remember that human beings did these things, it must be 
remembered so that it will not happen again. We must remember for 
them as we would have wanted to be remembered had it happened to 
us. 
 
The Rabbi introduced Mr. Fosey, Mayor of Honolulu, who read a 
proclamation stating that whereas 6 million Jews were murdered in 
the Holocaust and others perished in a systematic program of 
genocide, we should long remember the atrocities so that it will 
not be repeated in the future. We must rededicate ourselves to the 
pursuit of equal justice for all and remain vigilant against all 
forms of tyranny, prejudice and inhumanity. 
 
Chuck Friedman, Director of Communications in the office of 
Governor, read a proclamation stating that the people of Hawaii 
should always remember the activities of the Nazis and should 
remain vigilant against all tyranny. In memory of the victims of 
the Holocaust we declare the dated of April 17-24 as Yom Ha Shoah. 
 
He introduced Jacob Liebermann of the Jewish Federation of 
Honolulu. Do not forget the victims of the Holocaust. It is our 
sacred duty to hear their voices as clearly now as we did then. We 
cannot record each incident. Our ears must forever hear their dying 
testimony so that this will never happen again. Sacred is the 
memory of our martyred forever. 
 
The Rabbi continued with the service and six candles were lit for 
those who died in the Holocaust, one of the present generation and 
one for the future generations. Members of the congregation lit the 
candles concluding with the graduating class of the confirmation 
class. 
 
Mr. Spicer and Mr. Shank presented a musical program on the violin 
and piano. 
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The Rabbi then introduced Mr. Gerald Clay,. president of the Jewish 
Federation of Honolulu who stated that Dr. Yehuda Bower, a Jewish 
scholar had spent two years in Honolulu and taught classes on the 
Holocaust and spoke to the Jewish Federation. A new Jewish 
conspiracy is taking place among scholars and academics stating 
that the Holocaust never happened. What we must do is to preserve 
the stories of the witnesses to the Holocaust. He suggested that we 
find witnesses who spent time in the camps and videotape their 
stories. Judy Wakeman videotaped the stories of these people. The 
Federation helped her with funds to accomplish this. 50 hours of 
videotape were taken. He introduced Judy Wakeman, the head of this 
program. 
 
Judy Wakeman thanked the volunteers in this program. She contacted 
survivors who had been in camps and also those who fled Europe in 
the 30s who were marked by the Holocaust. Also members of #552 
regimental combat team who were sent to Germany and were involved 
in the liberation of Dachau. They have been attending these 
services for years. 50 hours of videotape were made, transcripts 
can be placed in libraries in Israel and the U.S. and made 
available to researchers. The service was concluded with the 
singing of Star Spangled Banner and Hatikvah. 
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